Special Board Meeting

November 23, 2020
Present: Steve Roseth, Sheryl Narva, Larry Lythjohan, Kevin Mortenson, Cathy Rose, Donna Linberg, Erika Kessel and Wendy Bue.
President Roseth called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
All members present except Attorney Radcliffe
Visitors: Erica Kraemer, Mindy Hess (Library Director), Billie Koxlien (Library Board Member) & Daniel Schultz (Library Board President).
Mandy Schultz: Would like to rent the small gym 2 X week for $100; she is a coach for a traveling volleyball league. It is a small group of 10 girls from Taylor, Blair, Melrose, the surrounding area which need a place to hold try outs and practice for a short time.  Discussion took place with the trustees and the following motion was made:  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the gym rental to Mandy Schultz for twice a week for a $100 contingent on following CDC guidelines for face masks, social distancing (as much as possible) and sanitizing touchable surfaces when done, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 
Park & Rec Checking Account: The clerk discussed with the trustees about removing the old directors from the Park & Rec Checking Account as a discrepancy was found when the clerk was reconciling the bank statement; that will be addressed at a later date. Jackson County Bank requires minutes and motion for removing people from that account. The clerk is asking the board to approve removing Mara Peterson, Michelle Steien & Jayme Thompson from Park & Rec Checking Account #XX1981.  S. Narva made a motion to remove Mara Peterson, Michelle Steien & Jayme Thompson from #XX1981, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Bubbler: The bubbler at the auditorium is leaking and Brandon would like to replace it with one like we got here at the community center.  S. Narva made a motion to approve purchasing a new bubbler for the auditorium, 2nd D. Linberg, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 
Taylor Bucks:  Discussion about Taylor Bucks and who should receive and how much.  Six (6) employees (Brandon, Brian, Paul, Mindy, Erica & Wendy) received hazard pay from Routes to Recovery this year so the trustees agree those six will not receive Taylor Bucks and since COVID began this year; there was no park & rec, so no coaches this year for Taylor Bucks   Seven individuals will receive $25 Taylor Bucks and they are as follows:  Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Mary Ann Hulett, Christmas lighting judge, two Library subs & Marie Benedict.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve 7 Taylor Bucks for $25 each for the individuals listed above, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Chain of Command:  The trustees discussed this and made the following motion:  1st Village President Steve Roseth-one hour call back (if no answer); 2nd Vice President Kevin Mortenson-one hour call back (if no answer); 3rd Larry Lythjohan-one hour call back.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the Chain of Command, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Wages, Compensation & Retirement:  The village trustees discussed with D. Schultz the library budget and the library boards recommendation for a $.75 raise for the Library director.  Kirsten Anderson will be here next month at the December village board meeting to discuss the library board and how it operates within the village’s budget. Mindy had a handout from Winding Rivers about promoting benefits for Library directors and she would like to have the same benefits as the Clerk & Deputy Clerk.  She also stated our handbook needs to be amended.  E. Kessel stated that we know our handbook needs to be updated and the board will be working on that in the new year but that the budget needs to get done first.  There was also discussion from Dan Schultz about wanting to talk and work with the village board about the library director wages, compensation & retirement she budgeted this year; as to understand the village’s position on what they are planning to do or not do for the employees this year.  No action was taken on this matter and will be finalized at the public hearing on December 14th.
Budget:  The clerk presented two (2) options for the budget this year and discussed with the board what the difference was between the two. 
Option One has changing the PWD’s wage percentage from 40% paid by General Fund to 30% paid by General Fund and increase the percentage allocated from water & sewer to pay for the increase in Clerk hours and retirement for 2021. A decrease in wages for the PWD assistant/maintenance for the year of 2021 would also be reallocated back towards the extra hours and retirement. And then reallocating the $16,294 pay back from TID #3 to Village General Fund and paying the remainder of the pay loader off to free up the budget for street & park improvements in 2021.

Option Two has changing the PWD’s wage percentage from 40% paid by General Fund to 35% paid by General Fund and increase the percentage allocated from water & sewer to pay for the increase in Clerk hours and retirement for 2021. A decrease in wages for the PWD assistant/maintenance for the year 2021 would also be reallocated back towards the extra hours and retirement.  Budgeting for the pay loader in 2021 then would not allow the extra for street or park improvements. 
No action was taken.

Thank you: Received a Thank you from the Daryl Rose family for the flowers.  The clerk read the thank you to the trustees.
L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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